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September 29, 2021 
 
By email:  danita.ngposs@afm47.org 
 
Ms. Danita Ng-Poss  
Secretary-Treasurer 
AFM Local 47  
3220 Winona Ave. 
Burbank, CA 91504 
 
Dear Danita: 
 
I am pleased to announce that I am appointing you to serve as a Union Trustee of the American 
Federation of Musicians & Employers’ Pension Fund effective November 1, 2021 to succeed 
Vince Trombetta, who is stepping away from service as a Union Trustee effective the same 
date. I believe that your many years of experience managing and supervising music preparers 
for numerous awards ceremonies and other large projects on television shows, live concerts, 
and sound recordings with leading recording artists and others, as well as your current position 
as an officer of one of our largest locals qualifies you to serve your Union as a Trustee of the 
Fund. 
 
I’ve copied Fund Executive Director Maureen Kilkelly and Union-side co-counsel on this letter of 
appointment, who will facilitate your transition to the role of Trustee. Ms. Kilkelly will arrange for 
you to receive the training and education in that regard as set forth in FAQ #15 on the Fund’s 
website. See https://afm-epf.org/StayInformed/FundStatusFAQs.aspx. 
 
Good luck and best wishes in every way and I am looking forward to working with you. 
 
Sincerely and fraternally yours, 

 
Raymond M. Hair, Jr.  
International President 
American Federation of Musicians  
  of the United States and Canada 

 
cc:  Vincent J. Trombetta 

Maureen Kilkelly  
Jani K. Rachelson 
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